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        Keith Postma

Hello Everyone ,

This will be my last report for the ship's log report as your Commodore for 2016 . It has been a great year 
representing our club. I have met so many people that I believe will be my friends for life.
The change of watch is just around the corner which will be on December 9th, 2016 at our clubhouse as 
well as our general membership meeting. We need a complete board for the 2017 season.  I have men-
tioned this before.  I think we all assume someone else will do this and this is the case this year.  Please 
email me as soon as possible so the 2017 board can be completed. There are several positions that need 
to be filled.

I would like to thank all the Sun Parlour members that took time to spend it with me at my Commodore”s 
Ball last weekend. For those that helped out and put in endless hours putting this together, thank you. 
There were many compliments on the food and the panoramic views from all the rooms. I had a great 
time.

Let's all think how we can make our next year”s board a great success and support our new commodore, 
Izzie, for 2017.

Congratulations go out to
Lady Pat Chace

this year’s winner of the
Commodore’s Raffle

(our beautiful Tiki Bar)

http://www.holidayharbourmarina.com
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Izzie Dulmage
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As I write this, we've had our 2016 Commodore's Ball, had a few flurries of snow and the 
Lions are in FIRST place.

The Ball was a huge success with many compliments from our American friends on the venue 
and the food.  It was also nice to see some of our club members in attendance.  Many thanks 
to all who helped out in the Glow Room.

December 9th will be my big day.  WOW, Commodore Izzie.  On that evening we will be hav-
ing a General Membership Meeting as well as our Change Of Watch.  We need your ideas and 
support for the coming year.  Come out and let us know what you would like the club to do.  
The 2017 Board is sadly lacking in people stepping up, we would appreciate any help, in any 
area, not necessarily at the Board level.

Rick and I would like to wish everyone a Very Merry Christmas and a Healthy, Safe and Happy 
New Year.

http://www.islandviewmarina.com


Fleet Captain’s ReportDan Croteau
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CHANGE OF THE WATCH   is now upon us.  I look forward to raising our glasses to welcome 
our new bridge as we close the 2016 season and look onward to a new 2017 boating season. 

LETTER OF THANKS   Dear friends, this marks the end of my term as your 2016 Fleet Captain.  
In my last executive report, I would like to thank this year’s bridge members and all other staff 
and club members for their trust in me as your Fleet Captain.  Lady Judy and myself would like 
to thank all of you immensely for your participation, help and support at the events we were 
so honoured to host.  Serving our club and making many new friends has been very rewarding 
with many memorable experiences.

Welcome to JOE MELOCHE FORD SALES

JOE MELOCHE
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Past Commodore Report

As this is my last log report, I would like to thank the many wonderful members that have helped me out 
during the years I have served the club on the board.  Your help has been really appreciated.  I especially 
thank my wife, Louise for all her help over the years, without her, it would not have been possible.

I would like to thank all those from our club, the 16’s and special guests who attended this year’s SPBC 
Ball.  We had a wonderful night, excellent food, great entertainment (thank you Reg) and a stunning 
venue.  Special thanks go to our ball committee made up of Jim & Lorene Cyrowski, Bill & Connie Woods, 
Matt & Maria Morrison, Dan & Sheila Fitzpatrick, Rick Ingalls & Izzie Dulmage, as well, to Father Stan for 
prayers and Joe Gatfield, our master of ceremonies for the all their help.  Without this crew of people, as 
well as the many others that helped, this event would not happen.  Thanks again.

My years of “running the flags” serving SPBC has been a great experience.  I am thankful for all the help 
I have received from officers before me and the lasting friendships made with others at our SPBC club, as 
well as the many clubs I have visited over the years.

As I set my course for the future, a quote from JJR Tolkien, "Not all who wander are lost."  Take care, I 
leave you in good hands for 2017.

 
I-LYA Update

Please be aware that the I-LYA 2016 Fall Meeting & Dinner is scheduled for December 2 & 3 at the Hol-
iday Inn, French Quarters in Ohio.  If at all possible, come out and support our SPBC P/C Chris Amlin as 
the I-LYA Commodore.

http://www.cdncs.com/
http://www.happydaysboatcentre.com
http://www.happydaysboatcentre.com/feature-of-the-week/feature-of-the-week.htm
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    Dan Fitzpatrick

Ahoy Fellow Boaters,

With the end of November here, fall almost over and the winter season starting to settle in, it’s time to 
start thinking about our Executive Team for 2017. There are still several positions open on the Board. 
Now is your time to step up and volunteer your energy and expertise. In order for Sun Parlour Boat Club 
to continue to be successful we need your help to secure a strong Bridge. If you have been enjoying the 
benefits of the Club for a few years I encourage you to become a participating active member.

Membership renewals for 2017 will be mailed out shortly to our members, I am sure you will notice a 
difference in the dues amount from last year. The Bridge decided to discontinue the optional purchase of 
Sun Parlour Dollars, therefore the renewal cost for 2017 is $150.00.  Please mail your renewals back to 
the Club in early January, this allows us to plan our activities for 2017 based on our paid memberships.

Thank you to the Bridge and everyone who volunteered at our many events throughout 2016. 

I look forward to seeing everyone next year.

Dan 

For a walk through of their shops click on the building you wish to enter then follow the arrows
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Ok, onward and upward.  For some, December marks the end of the year and their release from 
the responsibilities of this fiscal era, but for me I stand next to our new Commodore ready for 
new challenges and a different approach. So, that in mind, the Change of Watch, December 9th 
is the ceremony, but most importantly, is the meeting that also takes place that night. There 
are VITAL issues to be discussed that will affect everyone in the club. Please make an effort 
to attend. Also, I will be releasing an initiative to increase our membership, an issue that is of 
primary concern.

I-LYA has their fall meeting and Change of Watch on Dec. 2nd and 3rd , the only other event 
on our calendar for this year. This in mind, January starts a new year and the beginning of an 
aggressive attempt to increase the number of club events. So, without Sun Parlour Dollars and 
other money generating methods in the form of donations, we have cut our ability to produce 
funds needed to run the club. This makes it all the more essential to support the operations of 
the club by attending events. I am building a list of members willing to help out at various times 
when necessary, and the more names I get, the less often I will require your assistance. I know 
that many of you do not want the commitment of the bridge, but I am bargaining on the fact 
that many are willing to help out. Please don't let our plans fail.

If you are interested, I can be contacted at spbccommunications@bell.net.  Also, please watch 
for emails on events taking place in January.

mailto:spbccommunications%40bell.net?subject=
http://www.postmahomeimprovements.com
http://www.bullseyepizzaonline.com
http://spbc.cloud.s3.amazonaws.com/ads/sunset/merge.pdf
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                         Past Commodores               * Denotes Deceased

1968/69    Jerry Rice  1998 Sue Laporte
1970/71    Lyle Blonde*  1999 John Taylor*
1972/73    Shad Richard* 2000 Don Gulick
1974/75    Ted Bulmer*  2001 Jim Cyrowski
1976           Orv Mackey  2002 Dave Wright
1977           Bob Morley  2003 Gary Frowley
1978           George McKee 2004 Gary Coles
1979           Stan Beneteau* 2005 Chris Amlin
1980           Jack Northwood* 2006 Bill Woods
1981/82   Mike Martin*  2007 John Bowers*
1983/84   Ken Thoms  2008 Marty Zamparo*
1985/86   Bob Walker  2009 Shawn O’Neil
1987          Murray Byers* 2010 Reg Major
1988          Al Kersey*  2011 Sharon Amlin
1989          Gerry Murphy  2012 Jerry Taylor
1990          Vera Haller  2013 Matt Morrison
1991          Jack Robertson* 2014 Reg Major
1992          John Glover*  2015      Doug Potier
1993          Brian Hale
1994          Drew Paupst
1995          Steve Willing
1996          Bill Fairlie
1997          Bob Coulter

  
December Birthdays

      Ken Thoms  Dec. 2
      Debbie Easter  Dec. 3
      Dan Fitzpatrick  Dec. 5
      Dwayne Grant  Dec. 7
      Mike Morton  Dec. 7
      Abram Banman  Dec. 9
      Shawn O’Neil  Dec. 9
      Sheila Fitzpatrick  Dec. 10
      Gerry Murphy  Dec. 11
      Karen Swiecki  Dec. 11
      Margaretha Zonjic Dec. 11
      Kathie Louks  Dec. 13
      Rick Ingalls  Dec. 13
      Luigi DiPierdomenico Dec. 14
      Gerry Veerman  Dec. 14
      Trevor Buffett  Dec. 16
      Gerry Piccinin   Dec. 17
      Lorraine Levack  Dec. 26

January Birthdays

        Jeanne Walker  Jan. 1
        Kathy Lee   Jan. 3
        Pat Brough  Jan. 5
        Brenda Owen  Jan. 6
        Celeste Traubert  Jan. 7
        Albert Cauchi  Jan. 8
        Gary Lee   Jan. 13
        Dave Hines  Jan. 19
        Janet Coulter  Jan. 22
        Bill Fairlie   Jan. 28
        Wayne Bastien  Jan. 30

Flag Officers
Commodore  Keith Postma         519-981-8586
Vice Commodore Izzie Dulmage        519-996-2794
Fleet Captain  Dan Croteau           519-736-8764

Directors
Communications Rick Ingalls            519-735-7345
Membership  Dan Fitzpatrick      519-974-0776
Secretary  David Staunton      519-992-5673
Fleet Chaplain  Fr. Stan Fraser       519-734-1744

Directory

December Anniversaries

   Gregory Jolie & Mary Brannagan Dec. 2
   Gerry & Loreine Murphy   Dec. 23
   Steve & Shirley Willing   Dec. 27
   Matthew & Carrie Ferguson  Dec. 30
   Randy & Celeste Traubert  Dec. 30
   Bill & Linda Deans    Dec. 31

January Anniversaries

   James & Lorene Cyrowski  Jan. 23
   Margaretha & Zoran Zonjic  Jan. 30

Congratulations to
Kathie Louks  &  Russel Moore

on their recent Engagement
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 When                  Event                               Where

Dec. 2 - 4   I-LYA Fall Meeting         Holiday Inn French Quarters
Dec. 9    Change of Watch         SPBC clubhouse


	Radio Button 1: Off
	Radio Button 5: Off


